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ENGINEERS + SURVEYINGFebruary 20, 2023 
 
Administrative Exception / Variance Request Review 
Development Services Department (DSD) 
City of San Antonio 
1901 S. Alamo 
San Antonio, TX 78204 
 
Re: Woodlake Subdivision Tree Preservation Plan  

TREE-APP-APP21-38800833 
UDC Section 35-523 

 
  Administrative Exception 
  Environmental Variance 
  Subdivision Platting Variance – Time Extension 

 
Dear COSA DSD: 
 
The following administrative exception variance request (AEVR) is submitted on behalf of 
Versaterra Development, LLC, owner of an existing tract of undeveloped land located 
approximately 700 L.F. southeast of the int. of Firestone Parkway and Seguin Road in San 
Antonio, Texas (the “Property”).  This Property is subject to the 2010 City of San Antonio 
Tree Ordinance which states that a minimum of 80% of significant trees be preserved within 
the 100-year floodplain and environmentally sensitive areas. The property provides several 
challenges in meeting the preservation requirements including the existing number of trees 
available on the site and their distribution. There are eleven (11) existing floodplain and 
environmentally sensitive trees on our site. All of these trees are located within offsite water 
and sewer easements and must be removed in order to provide these services to our 
property. The purpose of this AEVR is to request an exception to the preservation 
requirements.   
 
The riparian buffer trees on the property are at 0% preservation which required 22 inches of 
mitigation, and the floodplain trees on the property are at 0% mitigation which requires 98 
inches of mitigation. Reference attached tree preservation plan for tree preservation tables. 
In response to not meeting the minimum preservation requirements for the riparian buffer 
and floodplain trees, the owner is proposing to plant up to an additional 686 inches within 
the subdivision to improve the quality of life and welfare of the public. The 686 inches 
provided will exceed the mitigation requirements for the floodplain and environmentally 
sensitive areas of 120 inches by 566 inches. 98 lots are proposed within this subdivision. 
For mitigation purposes, all trees to be planted will be upsized to 2.5 inch trees. In addition 
to the two required medium canopy shade trees to be planted per lot, all 98 lots will receive 
two additional 2.5 inch caliper medium canopy shade trees. 
 
The applicant has taken all practicable measures to minimize any adverse impacts on the 
public health, safety and public welfare. By agreeing to plant the 686 inches, the public 
interest underlying the proposed exception outweighs the public interest underlying the 




